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President’s Chatter
Calling all quilters! You don't know what you're missing. I was at a retreat 2 weeks ago and I am on a deluxe retreat this week in the Eastern Townships. As Mikey said " Try it, you'll like it".
 

On a more serious note, 6 members of our guild attended the CQQ AGM meeting hosted by Les Pointes Follies on the south shore. We all made 4 flying geese, which will be put together by the hosting guild and raffled in 2 years time at another AGM meeting. 
I have a mission this year and it is to obtain 50% of guild as members of CQQ. We presently have 12 members and I'll be chasing down 9 more. 
There are benefits to being a member of the Quebec Quilting Association:

· We receive a “glossy" magazine twice a year. 
· We can obtain the quilt racks free for our 2015 quilt show. 
· We can register for a 300$, and a couple of 100$ educational grants. We noticed at the AGM meeting that only 12 guilds qualified for the draws. Do the math. 
· CQQ puts on a beautiful quilt show every 2 years, thereby giving us an opportunity to display our work for others to enjoy. 
· They also donate a ribbon for our quilt show. 
We can also think of hosting the AGM meeting in 2016.  The CQQ quilt show is May 22-24, 2014 and the CQA show is June 11-15.
The retreat weekend at L’Ermitage on November 22-24 is a go; we still have room for 2 more quilters.  If you’ve never tried it, now is the time!
 

Don't forget to wear your nametag, bring a coffee mug and read your orientation booklet. 
You will be receiving your booklet of raffle tickets for our educational quilt at the November 28th meeting.
Claudia Gass
Editors Note:

Did you know that CQQ has both a website as well as a facebook page and blog!  So lots of free stuff to stay “quilting informed”:

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Courtepointe-Québec-Quilts
http://cqq.ca/home/
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Program News
October is gone, keeping all of us busy. I really enjoyed the lecture about the Modern Quilting Movement given by Cinzia Allocca. Experienced quilters or newbies, we still have so many things to discover! 

Have you ever tried to make a quilt top assembling many small individual squares together? Not only was it boring and time consuming to me, it just wasn't accurate, no matter how careful I was. If you have ever experienced the same problem, join us the Thursday night on November 28th!  Our special guest, Karen Desparois, will share her method of quilt construction from squares. I am looking forward to see it!

The Free Motion Quilting workshop taught by Wendy Foster was a big success! 18 lucky participants had a chance to improve their quilting skills. I am sure we will see the results soon!

"Clue#3" directions for the Mystery Quilt will be e-mailed to every participant some days before our next meeting. If your e-mail address has been changed recently, please, let me know. On November 7th I will bring my 3 steps done. Please, ask, if you have any questions.  **Note: Diane will be using the AccuQuilt for the mystery block cutting; this makes doing these blocks very easy.

The number 6 was drawn for UFO Challenge participants in October. Is there any progress in your work, ladies? I am sure, there is! The next number will be drawn at the first meeting of November.

The Christmas pot luck party will be on December 12th. Game, surprises, a lot of food...  And do not forget our Christmas Mug Rug Exchange, as well as your own plate and utensils!  It will be a lot of fun, guaranteed!

Please remember to bring your donation of canned goods for the Church’s Charity baskets.

Terrie Vorsteher and Marina Segalovitch
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Library
Our Book Box raffle last month netted $18.50 and we have already purchased a book – its called “Quilting on the Go”
Our bakers – Louise Saulnier and Joanne Ore-Pugh, donated the Fat Quarters and Barbara Fowler won the 4 Fat Quarters.

Ginette Desilets
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Charity Update
I would like to remind everyone that we will be giving out placemats for Meals on Wheels on December 12th.  

They are ecstatic that we are supplying placemats again this year (3rd year in a row).  Last year we gave out 199.  

Let's see how many we can make this year.
Diane Kehle
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Odds and Ends

Free Motion quilting class with Wendy Foster (Nov.2nd)

The workshop was a great success.  We had a class of 18.  It started at 9:30 sharp and we ended at 4:30.  

By the end of the workshop, everyone was doing free motion quilting (but some of our stars looked like birds and some of hearts looked like strawberries). Wendy was a great teacher and we hope to have her return next year for the Intermediate class.  

Thanks Terrie and Marina for organizing this!
Diane Kehle

**see photos at the end of this newsletter
Upcoming Quilt Show
Mosaïc/que Quilters

St-Paul's Church 321 Empire Ave., Greenfield Park, QC

Friday November 8th, 2013 - from 1:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.  



Saturday November 9th, 2013 - from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  

Guild Photographer
We are looking for someone to take photos of our “Show & Tell” quilts and have that person send them to all members via Flickr or some type of program.

Anyone interested, please see Claudia
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Guild Calendar 2013 – save the dates! 
November   7th

Regular Guild Meeting and Mystery Quilt Block#3
November 22-24

Guild Retreat – L’Ermitage    

November 28th


Perfect Squares – Karen Deparois
December 12th


Christmas Party.  Bring your mug rugs
2014

January 09th


Regular Guild Meeting and Mystery Quilt Block #4

January 23rd


TBA 
Extras……… A bit of Quilting History…

Editors note:

I thought I’d share a bit of quilt research I did, I’m sure you already know most of this, but its still fun to read through….
The history of quilts began long before European settlers arrived in the New World. People in nearly every part of the world had used padded fabrics for clothing, bedding, and even armor. With the arrival of the English and Dutch settlers in North America, quilting took on a new life and flourished.

The term "quilt" comes from the Latin <i>culcita</i>, meaning a stuffed sack.  The word has come to have 2 meanings. It is used as noun, meaning the 3-layer stitched bedcovering. It is also used as a verb, meaning the act of stitching through the 3 layers to hold them together. 

A quilt is a cloth sandwich, with a top, which is usually the decorated part, a back, and filler in the middle. Under the general term of patchwork are of 3 different types of quilts: (1) the plain or whole cloth quilt, (2) applique quilts, and (3) pieced or patchwork quilts.
The quilt, as we know it in North America, was originally a strictly utilitarian article, born of the necessity of providing warm covers for beds. Quilts were also used as hangings for doors and windows that were not sealed well enough to keep out the cold. The earliest North American quilts, made by English and Dutch settlers, were so intimately connected to everyday life of the early colonists that no record of them exists.

Applique quilts first gained favor in the South where wealth, slaves, and warmer climate lessened the need for massive amounts of bedcovers. They became the "elegant" quilts, upon which extra care and time, the best materials, and the most intricate quilting were lavished, reaching the peak in their popularity in the mid-1800s. Toward the end of the 1800s these quilts became popular with ladies of fashion in the North.

Patchwork quilts are those quilt tops whose design is composed of separate elements sewn together (pieced). Either new fabric or carefully saved scraps are cut into pieces and sewn together to form designs. The pieces, or patches, are usually simple geometric shapes: squares, triangles, rectangles, diamonds, hexagons, and circles. The pieces must be precisely cut and sewn together in order for the edges to fit together exactly. Small pieces are typically joined together into easily handled blocks that are then sewn into strips. The strips are joined to form the completed quilt top. Sometimes a border is added.

For more information or reading;

http://www.quilting-in-america.com/History-of-Quilts.html

http://www.whyquiltsmatter.org/welcome/blog/
http://quilt.concordia.ca/about   (quilt registry in Quebec)
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Free Motion Quilting Class day…
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